
RECOMMENDATION(S): 
CONSIDER accepting a report on youth housing, employment, education and well-being
services and the Independent Living Skills Program as recommended by the Family and
Human Services Committee. 

FISCAL IMPACT: 
NA 

BACKGROUND: 
An annual update of the Independent Living Schools Program administered by the
Employment and Human Services Department (EHSD) was first referred to the Family and
Human Services Committee by the Board of Supervisors on October 17, 2006.

On June 7, 2016, EHSD requested, and the Board approved, expanding Referral #93 –
Independent Living Skills Program to include additional youth services updates and retitling
the referral to “Youth Services Report”, so that the department can include reports on all
youth services offered in the community through EHSD, including Workforce Investment
and Opportunity Act (WIOA) and CalWORKs youth services.

APPROVE OTHER 

RECOMMENDATION OF CNTY
ADMINISTRATOR 

RECOMMENDATION OF BOARD
COMMITTEE 

Action of Board On:   07/13/2021 APPROVED AS RECOMMENDED OTHER 

Clerks Notes:
VOTE OF SUPERVISORS

AYE: John Gioia, District I Supervisor
Candace Andersen, District II
Supervisor
Diane Burgis, District III Supervisor
Karen Mitchoff, District IV
Supervisor
Federal D. Glover, District V
Supervisor

Contact:  Dennis Bozanich;
925-655-2050

 
I hereby certify that this is a true and correct copy of an action taken and entered on the minutes of the
Board of Supervisors on the date shown. 

ATTESTED:    July  13, 2021 
Monica Nino, County Administrator and Clerk of the Board of Supervisors
 
By: Wendy Mascitto, Deputy

cc:

C.148

  

To: Board of Supervisors

From: FAMILY & HUMAN SERVICES COMMITTEE

Date: July  13, 2021

Contra 
Costa 
County 

Subject: Report on the Independent Living Skills Program and other youth services



Prior to the report delivered on June 28, 2021, the Family and Human Services 



BACKGROUND: (CONT'D)
Committee had last received an annual report on this referral on October 29, 2020.

CONSEQUENCE OF NEGATIVE ACTION:
NA

CHILDREN'S IMPACT STATEMENT:
This report provides an update on the status of youth services programs including the
Independent Living Skills Program in the Employment and Human Services Department.

ATTACHMENTS
Report 
Presentation to the Family and Human Services Committee 


